
 

                
 

 

 

 

  

Be Safe 
 

Be Respectful 
 

Be a Good Learner 

 

Term 4 - Week 9- Friday 3 December 2021 
 

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

 

 

 

 

 

        

  
  

 

 

  

8 December K-2 Picnic Day 

10 December 3-6 Picnic Day 

13 December 
Class Presentation Day 
Reports sent home 

14 December 
Yr 6 Graduation   
Yr 6 Farewell  

16 December Last day of school 

1 February 2022 
Yrs 1-6 students return 
to school 

School Rules 

The West Express
 

Fairfield West Public School 
Palmerston Rd, Fairfield West. 2165 

Phone: 9604 5568 
Email: fairfieldw-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 

SCHOOL WEBSITE 
https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au 

Fairfield West Public School has the Skoolbag App. 
Newsletters, dates and important messages can 
now be delivered straight to your smart phone. For 
instructions on how to download the app visit our 
School Website.  
 

  

                            
 

Follow us on Twitter 
                  @FairWestPS 
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Dear parents and caregivers 
 
PRESENTATION DAY 
To acknowledge the perseverance of students and their families during a very difficult year, all 
students at FWPS will receive a Presentation Day book and small gift. Each class will have a 
small presentation on Monday 13 December. Unfortunately, we cannot have grade or whole 
school assemblies at the moment due to COVID restrictions, but each teacher will make this a 
special time for the students in their class.   
  
ATTENDING SCHOOL 
The Department of Education has set out the following guidelines about students and staff 
attending school: 
Staff and students must not attend work or school if unwell, even with mild symptoms of COVID-
19.  

Any person with any COVID-19 symptoms must be sent home and not return to school unless: 

• they have a negative COVID-19 test result and are symptom free or 
 

• they have isolated for 10 days, when no medical certificate is available. 
 

In circumstances where students or staff have other medical reasons for recurrent symptoms, a 
letter from their GP is sufficient to negate the requirement for a negative test. 

Where a person has previously tested positive for COVID-19, NSW Health will provide them with 
a medical clearance that allows them to return to school or work. 
 
If your child has been absent from school on any given day, please provide a note with an 
explanation  for absence on their return to school or simply call the school to explain the reason 
for their absence. 
 
YEAR 6 GRADUATION AND FAREWELL – CHANGE OF DATE AND LOCATION 
Both the Year 6 Graduation and Year 6 Farewell will now take place on Tuesday 14 December 
at school. The Year 6 Graduation will take place in the morning and will run under Level 3 Covid 
restrictions. Unfortunately, we are unable to welcome parents onsite for this assembly. The 
assembly will be filmed and the recording link provided to families.  
 
We are unable to hold the Year 6 Farewell at Fairfield RSL as previously planned due to Covid 
guidelines that require a vaccinated parent to attend with every student. Hence the Year 6 
Farewell will take place at school during the afternoon of Tuesday 14 December. The year 6 
teachers are planning a fun afternoon of games and music. Unfortunately, we are unable to 
welcome parents onsite for the farewell.   
 
2022 PLANNING 

The executive is currently looking at student enrolments for 2022 so class sizes can be organised. 

If you are going on a holiday before the end of the year or leaving during the break and not 

returning until after the school year begins, please complete the slip at the end of the newsletter 

and return it to the front office as soon as possible. You can also call the office on 96045568 and 

inform an office staff member. We need to know this information so we can keep your placement 

open.  
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KINDERGARTEN ENROLMENT FOR 2022 

If you have a child who is turning 5 or 6 in 2022 it is time to contact the school about the enrolment 

process.  

Do you know of any other family or friends in the Fairfield West area with a child ready for school? 
Let them know that now is a great time to begin the enrolment process!  

Contact the school office on 9604 5568 alternatively you can apply online through the school 

website https://fairfieldw-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html 

 
SCHOOL UNIFORMS 
If you would like to purchase school uniforms, please complete an order form and return it to the 
office with payment. Your child will be given the new uniform at school. Please see the order form 
at the back of this newsletter. Please remember to write your child’s name and class on all uniform 
items, especially jumpers and jackets. Any lost items can be easily returned if your child has their 
name on it.  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
STAFF LEARNING 
Not only do the students spend their days learning but so do all the staff at FWPS. Over the 
past two weeks staff members have participated in the following professional learning 
opportunities: 

• Two hours – new K-2 syllabus documents: Deputy Principal, Assistant Principal and 

Instructional leader 

• Two hours – Working with the Big Ideas in Mathematics (Workshop 5) – Assistant 

Principals, Instructional Leader, Y3-6 teachers 

• Two hours – attended Fairfield Network Aboriginal Education meeting – Assistant 

Principal and Instructional Leader 
 

Enjoy a restful weekend,  
Tracy Funnell 
Relieving Principal 

I respect and acknowledge Aboriginal People as the traditional owners of the land on which I work, live and visit 
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Student Learning – 5E 
 

5E has been busy at work recently. We have been increasing our skills using 

computers which helped when we completed our NAPLAN practice tests online this 

week. 

We have also enjoyed learning how to use drumsticks and making tunes with our 

music teacher Mr Post. Some of us are thinking of becoming drummers in a band! 

 To start our day alert and help keep us healthy, 5E has been completing a morning 

workout and stretch where we try our best to never give up. We feel ourselves 

getting better and stronger every day! 



Student Learning – 5/6P 
 

5/6P has had an amazing year. We have shown our dedication and commitment towards 

our education this year no matter what obstacles we encountered. This year we look back 

at those amazing memories and experiences. 

 

 

                   
 

We have been very fortunate to be able to use the art room. It is such a beautiful space in 

which to be inspired and create. 

 

 

                            
 

 

 

Music was an activity that we definitely looked forward to each week. It was challenging 

but always made us laugh. 

 

It has been such a lovely term and we all had so much to be grateful for. 
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W I L L  Y O U R  C H I L D  B E  A B S E N T  F R O M  S C H O O L  A T  T H E  E N D  O F  T E R M  4 ?  

The last day of school is Thursday 16 December. If you know your child will not be at school at the end of term but will return for 
the 2022 school year, please write a note to the class teacher stating the date/s of absence and reason. An ‘Application for 
Exemption from Attendance’ (available from the office) MUST be submitted if your child is going to be absent. 
 

Is your child leaving Fairfield West Public School? 
In order to plan our classes for next year, it is vital we know the number of students who will be enrolled at our school in 2022. 
Please inform the office if your child is not returning to Fairfield West Public School next year or will be returning after Tuesday 1 
February, 2022. 
 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

NOTICE OF STUDENT LEAVING 
(Please give to office) 

 

My child _____________________of class ________WILL NOT BE returning to Fairfield West Public School next year. Their last 

day will be __________. The school they will attend next year is ____________________________________________. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
 

NOTICE OF STUDENT RETURNING AFTER 29 JANUARY 2022 
(Please give to office) 

 

My child _______________________of class ___________will be returning to Fairfield West Public School next year  
 
but will return after Tuesday 1 February, 2022 due to _______________________________. They will return on 
______________. 
       (reason)      (date)  

 


